
RACIAL DIFFERENTIALS IN THE DETERMINANTS OF PROSPECTIVE MOBILITY 

Jeanne C. Biggar, University of Virginia 

Because traditional definitions of migration 
included only interèommunity spatial movement, 
generalizations on geographic mobility are appli- 
cable primarily to the white middle -class fami- 
lies predominant inithese long- distance moves 
(Lansing and Mueller, 1968: 263). Furthermore, 
most residential mobility studies have centered 
on the factors associated with local moves for 
white families. Thil emphasis on whites has been 
due in part to the nature of sample areas selec- 
ted in those studie$. Peter Rossi's Potential 
Mobility Index was based on four white census 
tracts selected to represent upper and lower SES 
levels and high and low mobility areas in Phila- 
delphia (Rossi, 1955). Wendell Bell's analysis 
of familism, consum rism, and career mobility 
drew from families in two Chicago suburbs (Bell, 

1958). Leslie and Richardson's life -cycle deter- 
minants were based a sample from a LaFayette 
white middle -class housing development (Leslie 
and Richardson, 196111). Despite the fact that the 
frequency of Negro intracommunity moves exceeds 
that of whites and that local moves account for 
80 to 85 per cent of residential exchanges in the 
United States, little attention has been given to 
the relevance of exiting theoretical mobility 
explanations for Negro moves.! 

Implicit in most general discussions of geo- 
graphic mobility is the idea that similar causal 
factors operate in the decision to move for Ne- 
groes as for whites but that racial mobility dif- 
ferentials are a consequence of the Negro's less 
advantaged socioeconomic position and the "hedon- 
istic" values associated with inadequate short- 

run decision - making which Beshers imputes to this 
social strata (Beshers, 1967: 135). If this is 
true, it is expected that the pattern of mobility 
determinants for Negro families would be similar, 
if not identical, to that for whites after the 
effects of SES variables are controlled. Such is 
the speculation which directed the primary pur- 
pose of this paper to test whether a theoretical 
prospective mobility model synthesizing the find- 
ings of earlier mobility research will apply to 
moving propensity for urban Negro families. More 
specifically, the task outlined is to discern 
significant differences in the patterns of pro- 
spective mobility determinants among white and 
Negro families when SES levels are held constant. 

The Prospective Mobility Model 
Previous studies of residential mobility 

have shown the family's propensity to move to be 
a function of previous moving experience, dura- 
tion of residence, housing tenure, relative dis- 
satisfaction with dwelling unit and neighborhood, 
size of family - particularly in the early sta- 
ges of the family life -cycle -- and the age and 
career mobility of the household head.2 Drawing 
on the findings of these studies, the theoretical 
prospective mobility model included four sets of 
independent variables: retrospective mobility, 
i.e., characteristics of the last move; dissatis- 
faction with present dwelling unit and neighbor- 
hood; family status variables; and dwelling 

status variables (Figure 1). The dependent vari- 
able, prospective mobility, conceptualized as the 
propensity to move, is indicated by the prefer- 
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ences and /or intentions to move in the near fu- 

ture. Consideration of exchange of dwelling 
unit, actual search for alternative locations, 
the desire if given the choice, and actual plans 
to move are all dimensions of this moving propen- 
sity. 

The structure of relationships outlined in 
this model proposes first that prospective mobil- 
ity depends upon retrospective mobility. Volun- 
tarism, the degree of control the family had in 
the last decision to make the last move and in 
the selection of the present dwelling unit, will 
decrease the degree of moving propensity (Rossi, 

1955). The distance over which the family tra- 
veled in the last move was expected to constrain 
the amount and accuracy of knowledge of destina- 
tion opportunities, housing types, and neighbor- 
hood qualities and hence increase prospective mo- 
bility (Westefeld, 1947; Ladinsky, 1967). Dura- 
tion of residence is expected to reduce moving 
propensity as in Land's axiom of cummulative in- 
ertia, "The probability of an individual contin- 

iin a state -- residential area -- increases 
with increasing length of previous residence" 
(Land, 1969 : 133). Second, prospective mobility 
is expected to depend upon the degree of dissat- 
isfaction with present location, the variable hy- 
pothesized to intervene in the relationships of 
retrospective mobility, family and dwelling sta- 
tus variables to prospective mobility. Third, 

characteristics of the family unit, such as stage 
in family life -cycle, size, income, education and 
occupation of the household head, tenure and so- 
cial mobility commitment were expected to deter- 
mine prospective mobility both indirectly through 
the degree of dissatisfaction, and directly or 
independent of the degree of dissatisfaction. 
Finally, the qualities of the urban environment 
were expected to influence the degree of moving 
propensity, again, indirectly through dissatis- 
faction, and directly despite the degree of dis- 
satisfaction of the family unit. 

Methodology 
A national survey of metropolitan house- 

holds (N =1476) in 1966 provideçlthe data for 
testing the prospective mobility model.3 Inter- 
views centered on objective and attitudinal dim - 
mensions of the present and previous dwelling 
units and neighborhoods, on consideration, choice 
and plans to move in the future, and character- 
istics of the members of the household unit. The 
responses of a subsample of recent urban movers 
(237 white and 117 Negro households in Central 
City Tracts who had exchanged dwelling units 
since 1960 and whose head was a full -time worker 
are analyzed in the following sections to pro- 
vide the comparison of white and Negro prospec- 
tive mobility determinants. Because the original 
question posed for research required an examina- 
tion of net relationships, path analysis was em- 
ployed to permit examination of the nature of re- 
lationships between any two variables while con- 
trolling simulaneously for the effects of all 
other variables in the model. 

Racial Differentials in Prospective Mobility 
The responses of recent movers into the ur- 

ban segments of the metropolitan areas to the 
four questions indicating moving propensity 
showed significant racial differentials(Table 1), 
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Table 1. Per Cent Distribution of Urban on 
Mobility Criteria for White, Negro, Ali. 

Mobility =ria White Negro Ali 

(N) t237) (117) (354) 

Have considered moving again: 

No 63.6 51.4 59.5 

Yes 36.4 48.6 40.5 

. . . and looked for another place: 

No 15.4 20.6 17.1 

Yes 21.0 28.0 23.4 

If had choice, would move again: 

No 53.2 35.0 47.2 

Dort Know 2.1 2.6 2.3 

Yes 44.7 62.4 60.6 

Actually plan to move in next year: 

No 67.5 57.3 64.1 

Don't Know 8.0 4.3 6.8 

Yes 24.5 38.5 29.1 

Almost half (48.6 %) of the Negro respondents, as 

compared to a third (36.4 %) of the whites 

had considered moving again. Furthermore, more 
Negroes had actually searched for alternative 

housing (Negro, 28.0%; white 21.0 %). The rest- 

lessness of the urban Negro is apparent on the 
last two question as well. Almost two- thirds 

said they would move if they had their choice. 

Not quite half of the whites expressed this de- 

sire. As to actual plans to move -- the most re- 

liable indicator of moving behavior -- thirty - 

eight per cent, almost double the national moving 

rate, said they expected to relocate in the year 

following interview (Van Arsdol, Sabagh, Butler, 

1968). In contrast about one - fourth (24.5 %) of 

the whites planned to move. The Negro -white dif- 

ferential in moving propensity over all criteria 

is clearly apparent in the comparison of distri- 

butions of respondents on the summary prospec- 

tive mobility score (Table 2). 

Table 2. Per Cent Distribution of Urban Respondents 
on Prospective Mobility Score for White, 
Negro, and All. 

Prospective Mobility Score White Negro All 

(N) (237) 

42.2 

(117) 

30.8 

(354) 

38.3 

1 - 12 28.2 30.8 38.3 

13 - 24 18.9 23.0 20.5 

25 - 36 10.5 19.7 13.5 

(Mean) ( 9.17) (13.15) (10.49) 

(Standard Deviation) (11.04) (13.22) (12.16) 

(Median) ( 3.40) ( 6.62) ( 3.73) 



Negro and White Prospective Mobility Models 

Submission the data gathered from these 
metropolitan households to path analysis permit- 
ted the empirical est of the theoretical pros- 
pective mobility m del deduced from previous stu- 
dies of white residential mobility.4 As expected, 
among urban white amilies, the pattern of rela- 
tionships followedrather closely the hypothe- 
sized model (Figure 2). In terms of net relation 
ships, the propensity to move again was determin- 
ed by the degree of dissatisfaction with the 
present dwelling uñit and neighborhood. Dis- 
satisfaction was highest in areas of lower family 
incomes with large shares of non -white popula- 
tion for household in the early stages of family 
life -cycle who were committed to upward social 
mobility. Socioeconomic variables influenced 
this scheme only tc the degree that they inhibi- 
ted the acquisition of ownership of the dwell- 
ing unit. 

The findings above are congruent with those 
of previous studies) of white mobility. Moving 
propensity for white families was primarily due 
to the dissatisfaction with present dwelling unit 
and urban enviromen, and despite the relative 
level of satisfaction or dissatisfaction,their 
desire to own a home of their own. Prospective 
mobility appears to be a function of upward car- 
eer mobility for those families in the expansion 
stages when they are expecting to achieve new 
dwelling status to match anticipated higher soc- 
ial status. 

The empirical prospective mobility model for 
urban Negro families shows several points of con- 
trast to that for whites (Figure 3). First, only 
one of the three paths of direct influence to 
prospective mobility, dissatisfaction with pre- 
sent location stemmed from the family unit it- 
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self. The other paths were from areal Character- 
istics such that prospective mobility was more 

probable from census tracts with higher education 
levels and from those which showed the least in- 
vasion of non -whites between 1950 and 1960. 

Retrospective measures showed fewer but clear- 
er indirect paths through dissatisfaction and 
family characteristics for Negro families than 
for white families. Distance influenced only 
through its Correlation with voluntarism and so 
directly through greater dissatisfaction to great- 
er prospective mobility. Voluntarism linked dir- 
ectly to dissatisfaction and on to prospective 
mobility. In addition, it was correlated with 
tenure and so co- varied with dissatisfaction and 
prospective mobility in the same direction. Dur- 
ation had a direct path to dissatisfaction and an 
indirect one as well through size of family. For 
this subsample, the relationship of duration is a 
clear negation of the axiom of cummulative iner- 
tia. 'The longer a Negro family had lived at lo- 
cation, the more dissatisfied they tended to be, 
and hence the more inclined to move again. 

The pattern of influence of family character- 
istics on dissatisfaction -- both direct and in- 
direct -- was identical to that for urban white 
families. Attention should be called to the in- 
consistent roles of income, however. Note that 
one path through its correlation with tenure 
tended to decrease the level of dissatisfaction 
and so moving propensity as well, but its second 
path through areal educational level actually in- 
creased the probability of prospective mobility. 

Unlike the white model which indicated pro- 
spective mobility is associated with anticipated , 

social mobility, the Negro model suggests that 
anticipated residential mobility is associated 
with achieved social mobility. When the effects 
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2. Model of Retrospective Mobility, family and Dwelling Status, and Dissatisfaction 
Determinants of Prospective Nobility for Urban Mite families 
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Figure 3. Empirical Model of Retrospective Mobility, Vitry and Status, and Dissatisfaction 
Determinants of Prospective Mobility for Urban Negro &nilies 

of retrospective mobility, dissatisfaction and 
family characteristics are held constant, it is 
the Negroes who have already achieved dwelling 
status in the more favorable urban enviroments 
in which Negroes reside that show the higher de- 
gree of propensity to move again. Therefore, it 
is inferred from this analysis that prospective 
mobility for Negroes is more often a consequence 
than an antecedent of upward social mobility. 
Further, it is speculated that the lag in match 
of dwelling status with other social status di- 
mensions -- occupation ,education, and income -- 
for the socially mobile Negro family is due to 
the constriction of urban housing opportunities 
from discriminatory practices such as restrictive 
housing covenants. 

Conclusions 
The hypothesis that racial differentials in 

prospective mobility determinants would be mini- 
mized when socioeconomic levels were controlled 
found little support in this analysis. Two 
points of contrast should be emphasized in com- 
paring mobility determinants for white and Negro 
families living in the urban area. First, while 
like white families, dissatisfaction with present 
location is related to characteristics of the 
family and less voluntarism in the last move, un- 
like white families, dissatisfaction for Negro 
families stems from longer duration of residence 
but not directly from the attributes of the area 
in which they live. Second, for Negro families 
the influence of areal characteristics is direct- 
ly to prospective mobility where it seems the 
more desirable the tract -- in terms of societal 
evaluations -- the greater the probability of 
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subsequent moves. This is in contrast to white 
families where the pattern indicates the less 
desirable the tract, the greater the family's 
dissatisfaction and hence propensity to move 

again. 
It is argued here that these differences were 

due to the constraints of discriminatory housing 

practices. Where families were free to move from 
area to area in order to afford a fit between the 
desired and their actual dwelling status, the 
absence of fit was expressed in dissatisfaction 

among families who reside in the less desirable 
census tracts. However, when available alter- 
natives were restricted by color considerations, 
as in the case of Negro families here, after SES 
characteristics and the degree of dissatisfaction 
had been controlled, higher degrees of moving 
propensity could be expected in areas of greater 
relative rather than greater absolute deprivation. 
In this study Negro families with greater relative 
deprivation were those with higher socioeconomic 
levels who had invaded some of the relatively 
more desirable central city tracts. 

This multivariate analysis of white and Negro 
moving propensity indicated that racial differ- 
entials in mobility patterns cannot be adequately 
explained solely in terms of the more advantage- 
ous position of white middle -class families to 
utilize occupational and housing opportunity 
structures available. Furthermore, the implica- 
tions of the white -Negro contrasts are that decis- 
ion- making for Negro families is less a matter of 
"inadequacy" and more a matter of paucity of 
opportunities to select freely among housing 
alternatives suitable to their family needs. 



Until the constraints of discriminatory housing 
structures are relaxed, Negro families can be 
expected to continue their pattern of shelter 
opportunism. 
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